
Town of Union  
Regular Board Meeting   

May 21, 2025  
Union Town Hall  

Members present: Bob Savage, Dan Waldhauser, Eugene Sikorski, Jayne Schwartz, Kim Johnson Others 
present: Dennis Johnson, Mike Anderson, Ann Smith, Jackie Diehl, Ann Olson, John Olson, Steve  
Herrmann  

Bob Savage, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  

Motion by Eugene Sikorski/Dan Waldhauser to approve the agenda for the Regular Board Meeting, May 21,  
2025. Motion carried 3-0.  

Motion by Eugene Sikorski/Dan Waldhauser to approve the minutes of the Regular Board Meeting, April 16,  
2025. Motion carried 3-0.  

Motion by Eugene Sikorski/Dan Waldhauser to approve the minutes of the Board of Review, May 16, 2025.  
Motion carried 3-0.  

Motion by Eugene Sikorski/Dan Waldhauser to approve the April 2025 Treasurer’s Report. Motion carried 3-0.  

Motion by Eugene Sikorski/Dan Waldhauser to approve payment of the May 2025 disbursements. Motion  
carried 3-0.  

The board held a discussion regarding cleaning up the yard of the residence on North Bass Lake Road. Bob 
reported that he was in contact with the owner and was offering “one-time” assistance in cleaning up the  
excessive trash in the yard. The cost of renting a dumpster would be $650 plus $150 in labor. There was concern  
that this could set a precedent for future problems. The decision was made that this would be a one-time event  
and in the future a penalty would be issued in the event of a reoccurrence of the problem.  

Motion by Eugene Sikorski/Dan Waldhauser to approve the one-time rental of a dumpster and the labor cost  
needed to clean up this residence. Motion carried 3-0.  

Motion by Eugene Sikorski/Dan Waldhauser to approve raising the wages for Dennis Johnson, Maintenance to  
$20/hour and to increase the wage for poll workers to $16/hour. Motion carried 3-0.  

Other matters:   
Eugene Sikorski updated the board with the information he received at the last Fire Department meeting.  Bob 

reported he had found the septic and was in contact with Ross Tollander to install a lifter on the septic tank.   

A brief discussion was held regarding a township picnic/national night out. More discussion will take place  
later.  

Dan Waldhauser presented the board with a sample rental agreement for the town hall. Members were asked to  
review it for the next meeting.  

Motion by Eugene Sikorski/Kim Johnson to adjourn the Regular Board Meeting, at 5:21 p.m. Motion 



carried. Respectfully submitted,  

Kim Johnson, Clerk 


